
 
 
 
 
 
 

UCAP ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES 
Urbana City Building – 2nd Floor Conference Room 

October 16, 2008 
 
 

In Attendance: 
Melvin Peeples       
Samuel Johnson    
Frankie Johnson        
Virginia Patterson    
Hayward Patterson   
Barbara Lewis 
James Hayes 
Vicki Mayes, Urbana Park District 
Chief Mike Bily 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chief Bily at 5:34 p.m. 
 
Urbana Park District Director Vicki Mayes reported that a new fishing pier has been installed at 
Crystal Lake Park.  It is handicapped accessible.  She also suggested that the Urbana Park Board 
meeting scheduled for Thursday, November 20, 2008, be held immediately following the UCAP 
meeting.  Committee members agreed. 
 
James Hayes stated that the Neighborhood Cleanup held October 11, 2008 went well and 
commended Urbana Public Works for a job well done.  He also encouraged everyone to vote in 
the upcoming election on November 4, 2008.  Chief Bily asked Mr. Hayes about the new 
apartment building located at 401 E. High Street in Urbana.  Mr. Hayes stated that the six 
apartment complex, built by the Champaign County Housing Authority, has been named “James 
H. Hayes, Jr. Homes” in his honor.  The dedication ceremony will be held sometime in the 
future.    
 
Chief Bily gave a brief report and then answered questions/concerns of committee members.  
Discussion followed. 
        
Meeting was adjourned at 6:00 p.m. 
  
Respectfully submitted:   
Karen Lowery 
Recording Secretary 


